Indiana Forest Stewardship Coordinating Committee – Winter Meeting  12-13-02

Indiana Historical Society Building – Indianapolis

Attendees:  Fischer, Ernst, Lyons, Hubbard, Moore, Koenig, Wakeland, Ballentine, Langell, Owen, Collins, Wilson, Seifert, Wichman, Tormoehlen, Armstrong, Langdon, Mahler, Wagner, Schaible, Baird, Tutterrow, Hoover, Trigg, Bacone, Maloney, Moistner, Day, Marbach, Carlson, Janeesn, Nelson, Martin, & Hayden.

Welcome by Burney Fischer, State Forester.  He discussed budget concerns and talked about some of the proposed legislation that may impact the Division of Forestry.  The Division of Forestry is trending towards a budget relying only on dedicated funds and will not be able to maintain all programs at currents levels.  Budget outlook for next three years is rather bleak.

Legislative proposals include: 1) technical changes to the Classified Forest law; 2) Protection of isolated wetlands; 3) Tipping fees for solid waste to develop funding for conservation programs; 4) Tax credits for conservation easements.

Dan Ernst, CFM Supervisor introduced the committee to the new forestry program known as FLEP (Forest Land Enhancement Program).  This program is a result of the 2002 Farm Bill and will be administered by the Indiana Division of Forestry.  Dan presented the draft copy of the Indiana State Priority Plan (SPP), which establishes a framework by which FLEP will be administered by the Division to promote sustainable forest management on non-industrial private forestland.  The SPP is developed to establish program priorities, policies and procedures.  Dan presented the program components which are:  1) educational opportunities, 2) technical assistance, and/or    

3) financial assistance to non-industrial  private forest landowners.

This is a nationwide program with Indiana projected to receive 1.3 million dollars in funds between now and 2007.  It is hoped that funding for year 2003 ($275,000) will be available by February, 2003.  

Larry Owen and Bruce Wakeland expressed concerns about the inconsistencies of continued funding.  “Federal cost –share funding programs are like yo-yo’s (up & down)”.

Joe Tutterrow expressed concerns about FLEP aligning itself with counties with zoning.  Joe felt that FLEP practices should not conflict with county zoning. (i.e. riparian areas planted to trees and then later the county clearing the land).

Dan and the Stewardship Committee then reviewed the various cost-share practices and ranked them based upon priority (High, Medium, Low).

1. Stewardship Plans – High

2. Tree Planting – High

3. TSI – High

4. Agro-forestry – Low

5. Water Quality Improvement – High

6. Fish & Wildlife Habitat Improvement – Low

7. Forest Health & Protection – Medium

8. Invasive Plant Species Control – High

9. Fire & Catastrophic Risk – Low

10. Fire & Catastrophic Event Rehab – High

11. Special Practices – High

The Stewardship Committee expressed support for the priority plan and its suggestions and comments will be used to develop the final plan, which will be presented to the committee in June.

The next item of discussion was the National Farm Bill Update.  Gary Langell, Div of Fish & Wildlife gave an update on the Wildlife Habitat Incentives Program (WHIP).  This practice is administered thru NRCS but the technical assistance is provided thru the Division of Fish & Wildlife.  There are some forestry related practices offered under WHIP this year.  Funding for Indiana’s WHIP program will be:  $500,000 for 2003;  $1,000,000 for 2004; and $1,500,000 for 2005. 

The CREP program has been approved by Farm Service Agency National Headquarters.  Currently moving CREP Agreement through State Budget Agency, Attorney General’s Office and Depart of Administration. The program is targeting 3 watersheds:  Tippecanoe; Highland/Pigeon; and that portion of the Upper White impacted by the fish kill.  Conservation practices will be for 15 years and include:

CP2 – Permanent Native Grass; CP3A - Hardwood Tree Planting; CP4D - Permanent Wildlife Habitat; CP21 - Filter Strip; CP22 – Riparian Buffer; and CP 23 – Wetland Restoration.  Various practices include one time Practice Incentive Payments (PIP).

Ken Collins, NRCS gave a brief program update for the EQIP program. 

Ben Hubbard gave a presentation on the Division of Forestry’s efforts in developing a Habitat Conservation Plan (HCP) for the endangered Indiana Bat on State Forests.  The Division received a grant in the amount of $587,250 from the U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service for developing strategies for protecting the Indiana bat habitat across Indiana’s entire 150,000 acres in the state forest system.    There was some discussion by the group.  Everyone was very supportive.

Tom Lyons & Ben Hubbard with the Division of Forestry with a presentation on, “State Forest Management Decision Process 2002”.  They began by stating, “ Managing state owned forest land to provide multiple benefits while protecting the resources for future generations is a complex undertaking.  It is necessary to attempt to integrate natural resources considerations, cultural resource considerations, recreational opportunities and the owner’s (all the citizens) goals into every significant management decision.”  They then discussed the “decision process” and presented a diagram depiciting the steps involved in that process.  They explained that state forest management decisions are made on two different scales, system – wide decision and project – level decisions.
Following the presentation, there was a great deal of discussion.  Several members expressed concern that there was not enough opportunity for public input.  Further discussion pursued.

There was a brief discussion on the summer meeting.  The group showed interest in visiting a Forest Legacy property.  The date for the summer meeting was set for June 24th, 2003.

Meeting adjourned at 3:00 pm.

